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Notes: 

 

Miscellaneous:  The land formerly owned by Bradley Ranches LLC has been subdivided and sold as lots 

of approximately 35-50 acres.  The current permit area that is located on private land is located on 

portions of three separate lots.  See the annual mine map for updated lot lines and owner information. 

 

Summit Brick communicated with the new owners and learned that a new house is to be built this winter 

on the lot owned by Michael and Angela Diehm.  Because of this, and because the reclamation has been 

completed on all previously disturbed areas, Summit Brick has submitted a partial acreage release request 

in order to release all privately owned land from the current mine permit.  This process is ongoing. 

 

Summit Brick has also been told that the land around County Road F29 is being subdivided and sold as 

well.  As part of this, County Road F29 will be improved as part of this new land development.  This will 

provide access to the BLM land from the south.  Summit Brick is currently waiting to see if this indeed 

occurs, as this makes the feasibility of improving the access road to the south on BLM land more feasible 

in order to mine and haul from the BLM land included in the permit. 

 

Item #1: The fence where the site identification sign was previously located was destroyed by the new 

private landowners and the sign is missing.  A new sign is being ordered and will be installed on the BLM 

land once the partial acreage release is finished. 

 

Item #2: The affected area boundary markers for Phase I - Area F were removed by the private 

landowners Mike and Angela Diehm in preparation for the construction of their house.  This area is 

reclaimed and has been requested to be released from the permit via the partial release request.  If 

required during the temporary cessation, Summit Brick will install new affected area boundary markers 

for Phase II located on the BLM land once the acreage release is finished.  Summit Brick will consult 

with the DRMS to determine which boundary markers they will require to be installed during the 

temporary cessation. 

 

Item #6: Once the partial acreage release request is finished, Summit Brick will submit a temporary 

cessation request for Patton Mine.  This will allow time to determine the best path forward for this mine 

as the additional private land development and road improvements adjacent to the mine continue to 

progress and get sorted out in the next five years, especially those concerning County Road F29. 

 

Item #20: Summit Brick has communicated with Michael and Angela Diehm, the landowners of the area 

where the previous pit was located.  Summit Brick informed the Diehms of our previous lease granting 

legal right to enter in order to conduct weed mitigation, inspections, and revegetation, with this legal right 

to enter being in place until reclamation is complete per our reclamation permit requirements. The 

Diehms have no objection to Sumit Brick entering their property in order to complete reclamation on their 

land.  


